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ST.  PAUL’S  EPISTLE 
        

    March, 2011 
 

God’s Unique Invitation 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

One of the most popular professors of my seminary was an Old Testament professor. His 

favorite theme was the way human grit and life’s earthier realities are permanently  

intertwined with God’s unfolding grace.  I still remember many of his lectures, where, 

again and again, he would demonstrate that in the Hebrew Scriptures family squabbles, 

liars, adultery, and even bathroom humor (one of the nasty Kings in the book of Kings 

gets killed while he is in his privy) are knit up into God’s holy, healing ways.  He liked to 

remind us that just as the rich soil called humus, prized for the good growth it brings, comes out of 

decay, so, too, our pettiness and our failings – even adultery- make room for the good growth of God: 

forgiveness, transformation, salvation. He liked to remind us that King David, one of our faith’s 

greatest kings, commits adultery and quite a few other sins while he journeys on his road to salvation.  

 

During one of Professor Wilson’s lectures, he made a comment I have never forgotten. He said that 

the Hebrew word that the RSV Bible translates as “special treasure” – “The people of Israel are 

God’s special treasure”- is poorly translated and therefore robbed of its deeper truth.  The proper 

translation, he said, is that the people of Israel and we, who are their spiritual progeny, are God’s 

peculiar treasure. He went on to say that we are peculiar in the sense that we are both unique and 

odd- each of us a complicated combination of the broken and the strong, each of us a unique creation 

of beautiful and shabby truths.  

 

During Lent, God invites us to honor this poignant truth.  We are peculiar characters – peculiarly 

broken, peculiarly beautiful – each moving forward in our own salvation pilgrimage. This Lent, I 

invite you to reflect upon your own specific combination of strength and brokenness. God is calling 

each of us into the place where honesty, repentance, and forgiveness will bring forth holy fruit.   

Godspeed in this year’s journey, 

 

Margaret 

 

 

 

 

 

Lent’s Spiritual Landscape 
 
Lent is built into our church year so that we can step back and reflect upon our own lives and the sacrificial life of Jesus Christ. If we want to 

experience Easter resurrection to the fullest, we first need to get grounded in the landscape of Lent - a time of silence and fasting, sacrificial giving, 

prayer, repentance, and forgiveness.   

Please join me on Sundays after church to spent time grounding ourselves in one of these themes and uncovering its relevance in our 21st century 

daily life.  Our conversations will take place in the library from 11:30- 12:15 during the Sundays of Lent.  
 
March 13th – Fasting and Silence    

March 20th – Yearning, Temptation, and Sin   

March 27th – Forgiveness 

April 10th – Prayer 
     
Babysitting will be offered on March 13th, and we will offer it on other Sundays if there is interest.   
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Dear friends, 

March is a busy month for the vestry. We will hold our annual vestry retreat on Sunday, March 13, from 3:00pm to 
8:00pm at Bethany House of Prayer, led by Julia Slayton and Mary Meader. On Tuesday, March 15, we’ll have our 

monthly meeting at 7:30pm at church. 

Sunday, March 20, will be Vestry Sunday. Vestry members will fill all the usual roles in our worship service—readers, 
altar ministers, ushers, preacher, etc.—and we’ll also commission the vestry at the end of the service. We hope you 

will all be with us in church that Sunday to show your support to the 2011 vestry. 

Elsewhere in the Epistle, you’ll find interviews with two of our new vestry members, Arthur Fergusson and our youth 
member, Cassie Baker. Next month we’ll profile Rene Seaton and our new clerk, Katie West.  

We wish you all a holy Lent. 
 
With blessings, 
Emily and Paul 

 

 
Arthur Fergusson 

 

 

Arthur lives in Billerica, MA and been a member of 

St. Paul’s for almost three years. Arthur was born in 

Freetown, Sierra Leone and grew up as a member of 

the West African Anglican Diocese. Growing up, 

Arthur recalls having a strong extended family 

connection with the church which laid a foundation 

for his own involvement with the church years later. 

In 1995, Arthur moved to Massachusetts where he 

joined the parish at St. John’s Gloucester, MA. He 

graduated from Gloucester High School in 1997 and 

from Harvard University in 2001.  

Following a short hiatus from the church, Arthur 

joined the parish at St. Paul’s where he and his family 

found an open and welcoming community. He is now 

an active member supporting the community in a 

variety of roles. Arthur and his wife, Holly, are proud 

parents of a beautiful 1-year old daughter, Audrey. 

Arthur is a child clinical psychologist and spends 

much of his time doing psychological and 

neuropsychological assessments with children and 

adolescents. During his free time, he enjoys reading, 

watching British mystery and spending time with his 

family.   
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The high school youth did a wonderful job 
serving coffee hour on February 13, in honor of 
Ryan Ciaccia’s baptism. Thanks to all who were 
able to bake, setup, serve, and clean up that 
Sunday. 
 
In March we are planning another trip to 
Emmaus House in Haverhill, to offer crafts, 
stories, and companionship to the children and 
families at that shelter. Our tentative date is 
Friday, March 18; please watch your email for 
more details. We are also working on a good 
date for another Movie Night, so stay tuned. 
 
Looking forward, please mark your calendars for 
two dates: On Sunday, April 3, the stewardship 
committee is sponsoring a viewing of the movie 
Carbon Nation, a movie in the tradition of An 
Inconvenient Truth that looks at environmental 
stewardship and actions we can take today to 
ease the effects of climate change. Our annual 
Youth Sunday will be held again on Mother’s 
Day, May 8; more information on this will come 

next month. 
Best,Emily and Arthur 

  

 
 

During February's in-class discussion, we talked about different religions 
and what type of church we would like to visit later this spring to 
experience first-hand how other religions approach their Sunday services. 
On February 9th, we came together after school to decorate 120 
(!) Valentine's Day-themed cupcakes for dessert at the Bedford Community 
Table. Many thanks to bakers Lisa Hafer, Andrea Hayes, Natalie Wicks, 
Carrie Mathews, and Karin Baker; and decorators Hunter Hayes, Alex 
Healey, and Emma Pulizzi (with assistance from Mrs. Mathews and Mrs. 
Baker). The cupcakes looked beautiful and were a big hit, as always! 
  

March Activities: 
 
IN-CLASS DISCUSSION:  On March 6th, we will be meeting for our in-
class discussion during the children's service. We'll gather in the back 
classroom. Please make every effort to attend. 
  
SNOW TUBING: After church on March 6th, we will head over to 
Nashoba Valley Snow Tubing Park for two hours of snowy fun! Please let 
Carrie Mathews know if you are interested in attending so we can get a full 
count and confirm carpools. We will grab a quick lunch at Nashoba and 
then go tubing from 12:30 - 2:30. 
  
SPECIAL OLYMPICS: We will be volunteering at the Special Olympics 
basketball tournament in Worcester on Sunday, March 13th. Suzanne 
Johnson is coordinating this effort and there are still volunteer slots open. 
Please contact her to sign-up or ask any questions. 
    Mrs. Mathews & Mrs. Baker 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
Dear Catechesis families, 
 
We have enjoyed a good month in the Atriums, though attendance has fluctuated along with the weather.  The children made 
the beautiful felt Alleluia banners you have seen in church.  New „practical life‟ activities (pouring water, washing plants) have 
been added to keep hands busy and minds interested.   Both groups have learned about Baptism – which has tied in well with 
two actual baptisms in church, so they understand the symbols of light and water they are seeing.   Catechesis II has prepared a 
Lenten Garden. 
 
This month, March 6th will be a Family Sunday, with all children starting in church.  The younger group is welcomed back to 
its Atrium after the sermon.  March 13th will be the first Sunday of Lent.  We will start presenting the stories and places of 
Easter, with model figures of the Last Supper and a big wooden „City of Jerusalem‟ puzzle which is always popular.   
 
We also have a Catechesis learning and reflection opportunity for adults, on March 5th at Church of our Redeemer in Lexington. 
See Ellen Ryan for details.     
 
The Catechesis program is much in need of more people willing to learn and to lead, and we are looking into arranging more 
training opportunities.   To make this worthwhile we need to know who may be interested, and would love to discuss this with 
anyone at St. Paul‟s. 
 
Sincerely,  
Amanda Hubbard and Ellen Ryan 
 

 

Catechesi s 

Corner  
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Elementary Sunday School  
       
Throughout Epiphany the children have been saying, painting, drawing, coloring, and signing “Alleluia” to 

show how very thankful we are that God sent Jesus to be just like us.  Now in Lent the Alleluias will be gone; 

the party is over; it’s time for work.  It’s time to make room for quiet reflection and building deeper personal 

connections with God.  I invite all the children to remain a few minutes after the Shrove Tuesday pancake 

dinner to help remove the “Alleluias” from the sanctuary.  They will be dormant until Easter when again we will 

joyously shout   “Alleluia”. 

 

This coming Sunday the children will receive miniature daffodil bulbs to take home and nurture during Lent.  

They will return the beautiful flowers to the church on Palm Sunday as their contribution to our Holy Week 

Garden of Repose.   

 

We have entered our third session of Sunday school.  Although we have many hands helping in the classrooms, 

we still need a few more adults to lead.  Preparing for a Sunday school class offers an opportunity to stop and 

reflect perhaps a little more deeply than one otherwise might on the beautiful lessons Jesus taught us.  In 

teaching, the children’s beautiful insight opens our hearts and minds beyond our own imagination.  Please 

consider a ministry in our Sunday school program.   

 

Cathy Presti 

 

Our Prayer for Lent  
Faithful Jesus, we are thinking about you during Lent. We know that you are always protecting us from bad things. 

During Lent we remember that you never ever let us down. Help us to remember always to do what you want us to 

do. Amen. 

 

 

 
 

As our thoughts turn to the month of March, we begin to hope for some signs of spring. We are still busy at play 

on the snowbanks of the back parking lot. Perhaps by the end of the month we will make it up to the playground. 

Early this month our unit on transportation will culminate with a field trip on the train. We will leave the station 

in Concord and travel to Waltham, cross the tracks and return to Concord. For most children it is their first time 

on a train and their eyes are the size of saucers as we board the train.   Later in the month we turn our focus to 

the library and books. We will have a field trip to the Bedford Public library which includes stories read by 

Sharon McDonald, the children’s librarian, and a tour of the library. A highlight of the tour is watching while a 

book is repaired at the “book hospital.”  This month we will focus on Dr. Seuss Books, reading many of our 

favorites and planning activities around them.  

 

This is our fiftieth anniversary year. We have planned a celebration in honor of this accomplishment. We will 

have an art show on April 26. We would like to invite all the members of the church, former families, and the 

public to visit with us that night to see the many projects the children have created and enjoy some refreshments.  

 

Enrollment continues for next year. We will have an Open House on Thursday, March 10 from 1PM to 3PM for 

parents and children to come and see the school and meet the staff. As always, if you know of any three or four 

year olds looking for a preschool, please send them our way. 

 

Lee Frank 
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THE GARDEN OF REPOSE NEEDS YOUR HELP! 

 

We are continuing our journey through Epiphany, and 
beginning to think forward to Lent. For the past several 
years, we have transformed the chapel in the back of the 
sanctuary into a Garden of Repose for Holy Week, with 
flowers and greens covering the space. This is where we 
host The Watch from Maundy Thursday into Good Friday, 
and the beauty and fragrance of the flowers helps remind 
us that, even in the darkest hours, the love of Christ still 
blooms within and among us. 

 We would like to continue this tradition, but we will 
need extra hands and extra dollars to make it happen this 
year. If you would like to help coordinate the creation of 
the garden, please let Emily, Paul, or Margaret know. 
Additionally, if you would like to make a special donation 
for flowers for the garden, please feel free to do so, 
marking “Garden of Repose” on the memo line of your 
check. Thank you! 

 

 

                             

ST. PAUL’S FINE ARTS 

AUCTION 
SAVE THE DATE!!!! 

 
Save the date, Saturday, May 7

th
, for the first 

ever St. Paul’s Fine Arts Auction. 

 

Open to all of St. Paul’s and to the general 

public, this exciting evening will feature 

paintings and artwork by our very own 

Mary-Amy Cross.  Mary-Amy’s family 

donated the paintings in her memory with 

the idea that we would use them to raise 

funds for the new parking lot and the 

beautiful new trees. 

 

Also available for sale will be other items 

and services donated by the parish and local 

artisans.  Bedford Selectman Mike 

Rosenberg will grace us with his wit and 

skill as our auctioneer, while we enjoy a 

perfect evening of wine, cheese, sweets, and 

fellowship. 

 

Stay tuned for more details on how you can 

contribute to this amazing event! 

 

Go Green 
 

Save the Date!  

 
March 10th @ 7:30 p.m. come join us as we hear Tom Nutt-Powell 
discuss how we can “Go Green” and reduce our Carbon Foot Print 
at St. Paul’s and in our homes. Tom is President of Interfaith 
Power & Light and works with many parishes in the Diocese. 
 
Call Paul Ciaccia if you have any questions. 

  
Girl Scout Sunday March 6 
Our parish Girl Scouts will be participating in the service and providing special music.  All Girl Scouts are 
encouraged to wear your Girl Scout pins!   Girls participating in the service are reminded to arrive at 9:15 for a 
run through before the service.  All Girl Scouts in the community are invited to attend and will be given a GS 
Sunday patch for participating.  
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The St. Paul's Men's group is happy to announce that they 
will be sponsoring the annual Shrove Tuesday Pancake 
Supper onTuesday, March 8, 2011.  As in past years, this 
event will be free to all members of St. Paul's. Come join us 
as we prepare pancakes, sausages, bacon and dessert.   
  
This year Doris Smith, retired librarian from the Bedford 
Public Schools, will be joining us to read and tell stories to 
our children.   
  
The festivities begin at 6:00 PM.  A sign up sheet is posted 
on the bulletin board.  Please sign up so we know how 
many people are planning to attend. 

 

THANKS TO OUR CREW!   
 
We are extremely grateful to the many people who stepped 
up at a moment's notice to help clear snow and ice and get 
us back to normal after the propane gas leak. Ken Larson, 
Brad Hafer, Bruce Seymourian, Jim Hillis, Jim Seaton, Ed 
Gannon, Paul West, Dan Riendeau, Nick Bonifanti, John 
Mitchell, Jeff Zwicker, Bill Walker, Howard Webber, Arthur 
Fergusson, Andre Barber, and Bob and Carol Wait. 
Thanks, too, to our on-call babysitters Cassie Baker, 
Miranda Keane, and Shea Kuhl and their driver Karin 
Baker. We also want to acknowledge the terrific service of 
our tradesmen: Jeff Rossi of RER Fuel; Dan Santos, our 
roofer; and Mike Clery, our contractor.   
     
 

 Parking Lot! 

Please remember that the clergy space in the parking lot is 

reserved only during the week, not on Sunday mornings. 

Feel free to park there before the worship service, 

particularly if you need to be closer to the front door. 

Overflow parking is also available along Dana Road or 

Heritage Road. 

Search Committee 
 
During the Search Committee's last meeting on 

2/16, the candidate pool was narrowed to six.  We 

are excited to begin visiting the candidates in their 

parishes, so we can see them as they celebrate and 

preach.  Please continue to pray for the committee 

as we do this important work for St. Paul's.   
 

 
 
If you planning to do a any Amazon shopping in the 

near future, don't forget to visit the St. Paul's website 

first! Go to www.stpaulsbedford.org  and click the 
Amazon link on the left sidebar. You'll be directed to 

Amazon's site, where you can shop as usual -- but 
every purchase you make will earn a little money for 

St. Paul's. Thanks for your support! 

 
 

 

 Emma Healey will be performing 

in "42nd Street" at Billerica Memorial High 

School on April 7 , 8 and 9.  Break a leg! 

 Congratulations to Shea Kuhl, whose 

photography won a Silver Key award in the 

Boston Globe Scholastic Art & Writing 

competition.  

 Congratulations to Paul and 

Wendy Ciaccia, celebrating their 40th 

anniversary this month!   

 

 

Save the Dates! 
Annual Women’s Brunch 

 
Please join the women of St. Paul’s Church on Sunday, 

April 3, 2011 at Noon for fellowship and brunch at the 

home of Mary Curlew, 18 Evans Avenue, Bedford. 

 

We will enjoy brunch and discuss future activities of the 

Women’s Group. All women and girls of the parish are 

welcome at this annual event. 

 

 

The Woman's Group  is hosting a trip to the Russian Icon 
Museum in Clinton, MA. We are planning to go on Saturday, 
March 19th. We hope to carpool out there, take a tour and 
explore the museum for a couple of hours, then have lunch at a 
nearby restaurant. The cost will be $4.00 per person for 
admission to the museum. More details to follow. Please look 
for a sign-up sheet in early March. This trip is open to all who 

would like to join us. 

http://www.stpaulsbedford.org/
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OUTREACH NEWS  
 
Scouts Collect School Supplies for Students in Lawrence  
 
Esperanza Academy, School of Hope, provides a tuition free, middle school education in the 
Episcopal tradition for girls of diverse faiths, races and cultures.  Located in Lawrence, 
Massachusetts, the academy serves girls from low income families.  The Girl Scouts will 
post their “wish list” with an opportunity for parish members to help provide needed school 
supplies.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Bedford Food Panty  
 

This Lent, as you do your weekly grocery shopping, please remember the Bedford Food 
Panty.   Non-perishable items including canned goods, dishwashing liquid, toilet paper, and 
shampoo are needed.  Financial contributions are always welcome.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  
Thanks to all who continue to participate in the “Tab” program, which supports the Shriner‟s Burn Hospital.   
 
Keep them coming! 
 
Also, Ed Lawrence continues to collect cans and bottles for the deposits, which helps assist the National Guard 
Veterans with their expenses.   
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St. Paul's Episcopal Church 

100 Pine Hill Road 

Bedford, MA 01730 

 

Sunday Service of Holy Eucharist: 10:00 a.m. 

Office hours: Tuesday-Friday, 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

Telephone:  781 275-8262 

Fax:             781 687-9070 

E-mail:         info@stpaulsbedford.org  

 

Staff: 

The Reverend Ms. Margaret Schwarzer, Interim Priest 
Tracy Lane, Parish Administrator 

Joan Reddy, Music Director 

Bob Godoy, Sexton 

 

Officers: 

Emily Mitchell, Co-Warden 

Paul Ciaccia, Co-Warden 

David Woodward, Treasurer  

Katie West, Clerk 

 

Vestry: 

Betsey Anderson 

Cassie Baker 

Arthur Fergusson 

Lisa Hafer 

Sharon Healey 

Carol Hokana 

Rene Seaton 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Lenten Prayer 

 

Holy One,  

look upon our weakness  

and reach out to help us with your loving power. 

Inspire us to begin anew with clean hearts and right actions.  

We ask this for Love’s sake. Amen 

 

Non-profit 

Organization 
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